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In celebration of discipline week, the Prefect of Discipline organized competitions, namely the 

Piece of Peace (POP) Video Contest and the Bulletin Board Poster-Slogan Competition. The 

awarding for the SHS Bulletin Board Contest was held on September 10 while the program for 

the POP Contest was held on September 28.  

 

The students who prevailed as winners in their respective contests are shown above. 

 

Dr. Wilgie Mae T. Serna, Vice Principal of the Intermediate Department, and Dr. Caridad A. 

Canete, Vice Principal of the Junior High School Department, extended their gratitude and 

congratulations towards the Prefect of Discipline, Office of Student Affairs, teachers, staff, and 

the participants of the Piece of Peace video contest. 

 

Moreover, Dr. Noemi F. Formaran, Vice Principal of the Senior High School Department, delivered 

her special message where she congratulated the SHS students and stated that: 

“Discipline, as the saying goes, is the link between achievement and ambition. Self-discipline 

helps us realize our goals and maintain a positive outlook.” 

 

Lastly, Mrs. Melissa R. Montayre, Vice Principal of the Office of Student Affairs, expressed her 

gratitude to the facilitators and the people who made the event possible as well as the students 

who gave their support and participation.  



 

With the theme “Thrive and Navigate the Post-Pandemic Challenges: Life Lessons and Insights,” 

the Grades 6 to 10 students were tasked to create a 1-minute video that reflected the challenges 

and coping strategies that were applied amidst the pandemic. On the other hand, the Senior High 

School students designed their bulletin boards, with the prompt "Self-Discipline: Overcoming the 

Challenges of the Post-Pandemic.” 
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